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As the weather forecast has started to suggest we may now start getting 
overnight frosts, it is time for us to bring the remaining butternut squash, 
pumpkins and marrows in from the polytunnel. We have been harvesting 
these since late summer and enjoying them in roast meals and casseroles 
but knowing we would still have some left for our annual soup making. 
Last year we made 20 litres of soup using marrow, squash, carrot, parsnip 
and onion which gave us 19 bags for the freezer and one that we ate 
straight away (with freshly baked bread, yum!!). 

This year the harvest of marrow and squash has been similar to last year 
and we have the addition of pumpkin for the first time. Our carrot growing 
has been highly successful as usual and we still have two rows in the 
polytunnel which will be left in place until we are ready to use them for the 
soup. As the carrots are under ground, they should not be affected by the 
frost which is why we can leave them in place! Our parsnips were not as 
successful as we wanted them to be and so unfortunately we will only have 
one or two to add to the soup this year. 

Quite a number of vegetable gardeners like to grow vegetables which are 
as large as can be. As you can see from the photo, ours are not that big: 
we weighed the largest of each one and got the following results: marrow 
3.9kg, squash 2.8kg, pumpkin 4.6kg - but we are looking for flavour rather 
than size. 

We hope to make the soup in the next couple of days so more on this later 
in the week! 
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Vegetable gardeners sometimes aim to grow the largest vegetable 
they can in order to win competitions and prizes at shows. These 
vegetables are not however, always the tastiest. They are often 
much drier and so tougher to eat, even when cooked – although it 
can depend on what type they are.
It is often fun to try to grow the tallest sunflowers or runner beans. 
You may have tried this at school.

What sorts of competitions or challenges have you taken part in? 
What made you take part? Did you enjoy it? What successes did 
you have?

Have you ever heard the phrase: ‘It’s not the winning, it’s the 
taking part that counts.’? Do you know what this means? Do you 
agree with it? Why/why not?

Are you naturally competitive or not? Why/why not?

Do you think you can succeed at things if you are NOT 
competitive? Why do you think the way you do?
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